Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT ON August 2, 2006, the Department of Health, filed an Order disposing of a Petition for Variance from the requirements of paragraph 64E-15.002(2)(b), F.A.C., as filed by Thomas B. Hart, Esquire, Attorney for Petitioner, Islanders’ landing, Inc. The petition was filed with the Department on February 8, 2006 and noticed in the Florida Administrative Weekly on February 24, 2006, in Vol. 32, No. 8. The Department requested additional information from the Petitioner on February 27, 2006 and the information was received on May 5, 2006. Subsection 64E-15.002(2)(b), F.A.C., relates to minimum lot size and minimum lot width for double wide mobile homes. The Department determined that Petitioner did not put forth any reason showing how the granting of the variance would serve the underlying purposes of the statute nor did Petitioner put forth any facts that would demonstrate a substantial hardship or a violation of the principles of fairness. Therefore, the Petition for a permanent Variance was DENIED.
A copy of the Order may be obtained from: Agency Clerk, Department of Health, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1703, (850) 245-4005.
